
 

The Ontario Line Community Notice 

 
 

 

   The Ontario Line  

 
15.6 kilometres of transit service 

 
Over 40 new connections to GO train lines and 
existing subway, streetcar, and bus lines. 

 
Making it faster and easier for hundreds of 
thousands of people to get where they need 
to be  

To stay updated, sign up for our e-newsletter at 
Metrolinx.com/OntarioLine 

 

   Write to us at: OntarioLine@Metrolinx.com  
   Call us at: 416-202-5100 
   Visit the website: Metrolinx.com/OntarioLine  
   Information as of:  February 23, 2023  

 
Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, 
veuillez envoyer un courriel à OntarioLine@Metrolinx.com. 

 

 

Overnight construction in the rail corridor between Parliament 
& Cherry Street and beside Corktown Commons  

 
Timing 

 
What to expect 

 • Scheduled 
start:               
February 27, 
2023 
 

• Scheduled 
completion: 
March 16, 2023 

 
• Days: Monday 

to Thursday  
 
• Hours:  

Overnight 
between                  
9 p.m. - 4 a.m. 
 

 • Crews are working as quickly as possible to relocate fibre utility cables.  
• Due to trains running during the day, the only time this critical work can 

take place safely is overnight, when trains are not running. 
• The typical method of construction for this type of work would include an 

excavator. However, due to the complexity of the work and confined 
working space, a hydrovac truck is the only option available to complete 
this work.  

• Hydrovac excavation is when high pressure water is used to break up soil. 
• Residents will hear loud noises from hydrovac trucks during overnight 

hours.  
• Work crews have been instructed to minimize the use of hydrovac 

equipment where possible. 
• While crews began this overnight work in January 2023, the work has 

moved further west in the rail corridor.  
• Work is expected to resume in the area shown on February 27, 2023. 
• We sincerely apologize for the disturbance and inconvenience. Work may 

be extended, delayed or rescheduled due to inclement weather or 
unforeseen circumstances. 

• For any questions or concerns, please contact the Metrolinx Community 
Engagement office by email or phone (contact information listed below).  
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